
APAPU Conference
Asia-Pacific Association of Pediatric Urologists (APAPU) 
held in conjunction with the Society of Paediatric Urology of New Zealand  
and Australia (SPUNZA).

8-10 November 2019  |  Hyatt Regency Perth Australia

www.dcconferences.com.au/apapu2019 Save the date!



Why attend?

Key dates

We look forward to welcoming you to the combined APAPU/
Spunza meeting in Perth, the first time the event has been 
held in Australia since Melbourne in 2011. With invited speakers 
recognised as experts in their fields, we will be offering a state  
of the art conference with excellent facilities focussing  
on bringing the highest standard of urological care to our  
paediatric patients.

•	 4th March 2019 Open Call for Papers
•	 30th June Close Call for Papers
•	 1st July registrations open
•	 9th September 2019 Early Bird deadline

Keynote Speakers
Dr Raphael Gosalbez
Dr. Gosalbez is the Director of the Pediatric  
Urology Division at Miami Children’s Hospital  
and is a diplomate of the American Board  
of Urology with a subspecialty certificate in 
Pediatric Urology. He is a fellow of the American 
Academy of Pediatrics, and belongs to multiple 
national and international urologic societies.

Professor Peter Borzi
Professor Peter Borzi is one of Australia’s leading 
paediatric urologists with wide experience in 
reconstructive urology and has been responsible 
for introducing many innovative minimal access 
techniques to the region.
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